
When home drinking water supplies are interrupted, 
emergency or short-term treatment may be required. �is 
NebGuide covers �nding alternative sources of drinking wa-
ter and treating contaminated water.

Emergency or short-term treatment may be required 
when the drinking water supply to your home is interrupt-
ed due to natural disasters, accidents, or other causes. �is 
NebGuide discusses situations when emergency or short-
term treatment will be necessary and describes methods 
that can be used to treat limited amounts of water intended 
for human consumption.

Causes of Interruptions to Water Supplies

Most water supply interruptions can be categorized 
into one of four types: loss of water pressure, known patho-
gen (disease-causing organism) contamination, short-term 
accidental contamination with known chemical or biolog-
ical pollutant, and possible contamination with unknown 
chemical or biological pollutant.

Loss of water pressure can occur due to incidents 
such as damage to the water distribution system (e.g., water 
when known pathogen contamination occurs. Emergency 
treatment should be continued until the boil advisory is 
li�ed by the public water system. If bacterial contamina-
tion of a private well occurs, shock chlorination of the well 
and waterline is recommended (see the NebGuide G1761, 
Drinking Water Treatment: Shock Chlorination).

Short-term accidental contamination with known 
chemical pollutants can occur from chemical spills. Private 
water supplies also can be contaminated if back-siphoning 
occurs during tank �lling or when any private well is con-
taminated from spills during chemical use.

Possible contamination with unknown chemical or 
biological pollutant may occur from intentional tamper-
ing with the water distribution system or source. In this 
situation, the contaminant and when it was introduced are 
unknown. It is important to seek professional guidance to 
determine what contaminants may be present in the water.

If you suspect intentional tampering with a public 
water system, contact your public water supply utility. 
If you are unable to contact the utility or if you suspect 
intentional tampering with a private water system, contact 
the Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services 
at 402–471–2541.
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